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Our annual election meeting will be held on 

Thursday, November 10, 2022. This year we 

will have four (4) open positions to fill. Each 

member serves a two year term: officer posi-

tions to be determined after the election. 

There are currently eight (8) candidates interested in filling these 

positions: 
 

Susan Meduga Jeanne Tassotto Fred Baker Cyndee Chopp 

Trisha Sowatzke Kirstin Davis Pamela Watts      Robert Olejarz  

 

Proxy/Absentee ballots were mailed out in mid October to use in the 

event you are unable to attend the Annual Meeting. If you are una-

ble to attend the Annual Meeting and vote in person, please return 

your signed Proxy/Absentee ballot to the Clubhouse before 6:45 pm 

on November 10th. If you do plan to attend the meeting in person, 

check-in will begin at 6:30 pm and voting  will begin promptly at 7:00 

pm. Election rules can be found on the website, www.shainfo.com 

under Operations. 

Meet and Read about our 2022 Candidates on the website, 

www.shainfo.com under Operations/Board Meetings, or in the   

Clubhouse Office. 

 

COMMUNITY BIKE SURVEY 
 

The City recently applied to renew its Bicycle Friendly Commu-
nity Bronze status from the League of American Bicyclists. As 
part of their review process, the League wants your input on 
bicycling in the community. 
 
Please take this survey: surveymonkey.com/r/BFC_Fall22 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BFC_Fall22


 

What a great night we had for this year’s Halloween Fall 
Fest! We couldn’t have asked for better weather. A Halloween 
movie, treats, games, hayrides, bounce house and a bonfire 
was enjoyed by everyone who attended. Thanks to Board 
members Steve, Pam, and Jeanne, Troop 514 Boy Scouts, our 
maintenance man Salvador, and everyone else who helped out. 
You are all appreciated so much! If you didn’t have the chance 
to make it, hope to see you next year! 

Halloween Fall Fest 



 

PUMPKIN DROP-OFF 

Warrenville Park District 

November 4th, 9:00am to 4:00pm 

 

Pumpkins have a life after Halloween! They are rich in nutrients and great for the soil. 

Please don’t put them in the garbage. Either compost them in your yard, or drop them 

off at the Warrenville Park District Pumpkin Drop-Off Event on Friday November 4th 

from 9am to 4pm. Drop off will be at the Warrenville Park District truck located in the 

lower level parking lot. 

This event is sponsored by the Warrenville Park District Earth Action Committee and 

SCARCE. 

The Summerlakes Homeowners’ Association is inviting 

the community to contribute new, unwrapped toys for 

the 2022 DuPage County Toys for Tots program, host-

ed by the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve. Toys will be col-

lected through noon on Friday, December 9th. Our 

drop-off box is located in the front entrance of the 

Summerlakes Clubhouse. Donations will be accepted 

for kids aged Newborn to 12 years old. Suggested 

items include: 

 arts & craft sets,  

 educational toys, 

  hand held electronics, 

  games,  

 jewelry sets,  

 model kits  

  athletic equipment.  

Thank You for Your Help!  

The Board and Staff of 
Summerlakes wish all 
of our families a very  

Happy Holiday! 
 

The Clubhouse will be 
CLOSED on November 
24th and 25th for the 

Thanksgiving holiday. 





 
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Say hello to our new neighbors who moved in during October: 
 

Jordon and Erika Schreiner - Branch Avenue 

 
 

 

 

 

Let’s all be good neighbors and welcome 

these new residents to our community! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLIDAY DONATIONS   

  We will once again this year be collecting non perishable food items (cans, dry 

package goods, jars, etc.) for the holidays.* These items will be given to local food 

pantries for distribution to those in need of help. If you have been fortunate, 

please remember those less fortunate than you by making a donation. You may 

be the difference in someone having a holiday meal this year or not.  *Please 

check beforehand for expiration dates. Please, no bread or meat donations.  Also, 

we will be accepting gifts such as toys and clothing for families in the area who 

have children that would not have a Christmas without help. Warrenville Youth 

& Family Services will direct us to those families, or newly unwrapped toys will 

be donated to ‘ Toys For Tots’.  Your help and donations are greatly appreciated.   

 Happy Holidays!    

Get your houses ready! The Annual Christmas Light Contest is next month! 



                                           

Motions of Board of Director’s Meeting 

October 13, 2022 
 

Motion: To approve the September meeting minutes as written. Motion carried. 

Motion: To approve the September financial report as written. Motion carried. 

. 

 

BOARD MEETING 

November 10, 2022 

7:00 PM 

 

ELECTION MEETING 

November 10, 2022 

7:00 PM 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

 

Rental 1-6 

13 

 

Rental 12-5 

14 15 16 17 18 19 

 

Rental 1-6 

20 21 22 23 24 25 

 

Closed 

26 

27 28 29 30    

 

Board Mtg. 
7pm 


